Coastal Quilters Guild  - General Meeting Minutes
October  13, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 7:00. Irelle welcomed several guests and a new member.
· Announcements – 

Irelle mentioned the following:
· Thanks to those who brought canned goods
· Notices are on the table in the back
· We still need an Auction Chair for 2013
· We still need someone to make an Opportunity Quilt for 2012
· Bring bags of scraps for a Girl Scout Troop to make dog beds to donate to animal shelters
· Satellite Groups
· Strip Club is meeting at Roxanne’s on Oct 27 at 6:30 PM
· Next Executive Board Meeting – October 20, 6:30 pm, at Maravilla.  Dinner at Fresco North at 5:00

Committee Reports:   

· Workshops:  Diane Eardley announced that there are openings in Friday’s class, Miniatures in Minutes.  A small quilt will be completed during the class.

There will be an Open Sew on October 22 from 9:00.  Kits 
will be provided for our 
donations. Bring your machine. You 
can also just come and sew.


The November speaker and class will be Flower Power by 
Mary Lou Weideman. She 
teaches “hoochy” piecing.

· Community Quilts:  Edalee Keehn and Barbara MacCallum showed some of the quilts that have been donated, so far. Edalee described the Open Sew. A representative from St. Vincent’s will be at the Open Sew and at the next meeting for a presentation of our donations.

· Challenge – Barb Postma & Marti Frolli explained the Challenge.  Each year a committee comes 
up with an idea for a quilt, perhaps a pattern and rules for the challenge.  The quilts are presented anonymously and are 
hung in a mini show. The members vote and a winner is chosen. The pattern and the rules are printed on the website and also in hard copy at the back of the room. Barb showed examples of quilts that would be acceptable.

· Block of the Month:  Kika Hutchings and Carolyn Romy presented the square for next month.  Melissa Frolli won the bocks for this month.

Irelle asked the Show and Tell people to line up.

Raffle for Empty Spools

Irelle described the raffle for a trip to the Empty Spools event at Asilomar.  The winner can 
take advantage of the event in either 2012 or 2013.
· Quilt Show: Karen Pickford talked about the Quilt Show in 2012.  She listed the positions that are still open.  She asked that people consider volunteering for one of them.  The next Quilt Show meeting will be November 5.


Doris Gilman announced that there is a person giving away a hardwood quilt frame.  She 
asked that you call her if you are interested in having it.

· Show & Tell  Eighteen people shared their quilts including a hand quilted antique. Three shared the quilts they made from Mickey Dupree’s class. 

Ranell announced the fiber vision show at the beach.

· Refreshments:  Hosted by Sew It Alls.  
· Door Prizes:  Marie and Dee presented the door prizes to Judy Maybell, V. R. Smith, Nola Ferguson and Wanda Krophenski. They extended their thanks to our donors:  Quilt Ventura and Craft Essentials.  
They collected $214.

· Program:  Suzy Pelovsky presented the speaker, Terrie Sandelin.

· Adjournment at 6:50
